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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 PLEASANT STREET
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950
(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, January 18, 2018  – 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Richard O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Julie Languirand
Guests:  Keith Hogan – new member appointee
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm

Motion made by Rich O’Brien to approve and accept September meeting minutes – second by Richie / APPROVED
Reviewed Bartholomew DEC 2017 quarterly statements; further discussion around the interpretation of the Bartholomew spreadsheet and whether it is providing an accurate and clear picture of earnings.  The group would like to see the sheet reconfigured to add information that is easier to track earnings, suggested bringing Bartholomew back in for next meeting to ask them if we can review the sheets to ensure we’re interpreting it correctly and perhaps add columns with info we’d like to see.  Also, this is a good opportunity for the new appointee to meet and review with the investment firm the overall portfolio.
Discussed Herman Roy fund gains to date with regard to the $1M mark; again reviewed options for maintaining principal and allowing earnings to be spent annually while retaining some gains for future spending; (see minutes of previous meetings for prior discussions on spending and retention of funds).  

Rich O’Brien will draft a policy for review to establish a solid plan for specific guidelines of the Committees expectations for this Trust in addition to determining what the overall distribution of all funds should be and that this should be incorporated into the City’s financial policies under Trust Fund section X.
Grant application was presented Parks Dept. for funds from Charles Moseley trust in the amount of $12,000 for the annual salary for groundskeeper.  Because the report from the Auditor’s office of expendable balances indicates a net (negative) balance remaining, the committee would like to get a breakdown of what Parks has spent this FY from Charles Moseley before approving the additional $12,000 request to protect the fund’s return on investment, Julie will retrieve information and forward to group for consideration.
-Request was tabled until more information is provided.
Grant application was presented by Elizabeth Elwell / 68 Milk Street, Newburyport, via the Treasurer’s office, with a request of $any amount of funds from Atwood, Davis, Dexter, Follansbee & Horton trusts, which are designated for poor, needy, elderly residents;  funds needed for the purpose of providing assistance in paying debt owed to the City for sewer and water utility charges liened to the residents FY18 real estate taxes.   
After lengthy discussion in determining the needs of the resident based on what information was provided, the committee agreed to grant the resident a match of $1,000. which was also allowed by the Assessor’s for qualifying as low income.  In addition, the funds will be paid to the City via the Treasurer’s office to be applied to the outstanding water/sewer portion of the FY18 tax bill.  

Committee agreed to split the request over the 5 trusts proportionately by the current available funds of each trust as follows:
 Horton

$500.00

 Atwood

$300.00

 Follensbee

$120.00

 Dexter

$  60.00

 Davis


$  20.00

Motion to approve this request by Rich, 2nd by Richie/ APPROVED for $1,000. , collectively over 5 trusts, pending the mayor’s approval
Also discussed how these funds could be made available to many qualifying elderly/needy residents, therefore, future grant requests will be considered on a case-by-case basis, as well as recommending to residents other options for services throughout the City for people in need, i.e. Council on Aging, Salvation Army, Community Service, etc.
Trust Fund purposes/intention was discussed again with regard to the MH Simpson trust which is intended to provide funds for ‘street sprinkling’.  Julie had reached out to Mark Reich at KP Law (city solicitor) asking for an opinion on moving to probate the fund for a more modern purpose under the Cy Pres doctrine   “…When the original objective of the settlor or the testator became impossible, impracticable, or illegal to perform, the cy-près doctrine allows the court to amend the terms of the charitable trust as closely as possible to the original intention of the testator or settlor to prevent the trust from failing…” .  Mark indicated that this would be an option for the City and for us to provide information for KP Law to move to contact the Attorney Generals Public Charity Division to begin the process.  Julie will continue with next steps.  Committee discussed whether new purposes should be determined prior, we’ll await further feedback from legal.
New member appointee, Keith Hogan was present as a guest and contributed to the meeting discussions in order to be brought up to speed on processes while awaiting appointment at an upcoming city council meeting(s).  Keith asked if we could share with him some of the past financial reports for comparison purposes, Julie will send to him via email.  Other members recommend approval of Keith’s appointment.

Motion to adjourn by Richie; meeting adjourned at 8:35pm
· Next meeting date
Thursday,  May 3, 2018 -7pm
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